TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

November 20, 2018

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Mike Brady, Bob Dupuis & Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: None

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:29 pm.

Fire Dept: Dee Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson reported that Al's truck had to have a road service call to fix the oil pressure switch. The 550 wing fell off and this will be repaired by the highway crew. Dwyane Minard is assisting with the shoveling at the town offices. The paving was completed on Murray Hill Road and the transfer station had the entrance and exit paved. Next year, they are looking to do the Bunker Hill Road from Robert Dupuis to the Quimby Farm. Al's truck needed new chains for the plow.

Police Dept: Corporal Williamson provided an update on the lettering for the cruiser. The radio frequency upgrade has not been completed. We are waiting for a code to add ragged mountain tower. The light package from OME is \$1,650. They would like to move forward with this installation. Bob Dupuis asked about the Co2 detector for the cruiser. Andrew stated it has been installed. Jim Ward has done a great job with the details. Andrew will be looking into the pricing of special details from other departments in the area. The cruiser is scheduled Monday for undercoating in the Upper Valley. Andrew is looking into the cost for two new body cameras.

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry no report.

PUBLIC SESSION:

The Board of Selectmen signed the closing paperwork for the church sale. Lisa will contact Dan and Sandy Boyce to come in to pick it up Wednesday morning.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits: None

Budget for the Selectmen to present to the Budget Committee on November 28th

Advance Lock and Alarm provided the invoice for the 40% deposit for installation of the access control system. The Board of Selectmen voted to proceed.

A.D.&G Fuel has offered a lock in rate for the town for this year fuel deliveries of \$2.4349 per gallon. The general public is currently paying \$2.89 per gallon. The Board of Selectmen would like further review.

Keith McBrien from Energy Efficient Investments came in and did the review of the KWH consumption and oil usages. He did a tour of the building twice.

The computers in the selectmen's office are not being backed at Certified Computers currently. Katie Lavelle emailed the pricing which would be the same as the Town Clerk/Tax Collectors with a setup fee. The Board of Selectmen voted to proceed for next year.

Primex is working on the claim from Paula and Patrick McDonough. Mary-Beth should have a decision in December for the board meeting.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:19 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mik*e*/Brady